MM12b

From: Hayley Anderson [mailto: Sent: 26 October 2015 10:45

To: Policy & Spatial Planning, PSP <policyandspatialplanning@solihull.gov.uk>

Subject: FW: Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Draft Charging Schedule? Statement of

Modifications Consultation

Dear Charlene,

Birmingham City Council have no comments to make on the Statement of Modifications to the Solihull CIL Draft Charging Schedule and revised Regulation 123.

We would be grateful if you would keep us informed of progress.

Kind regards, Hayley

Planning Contributions | Planning and Regeneration

Contact:

Call: 0121 303 4820

Click: www.birmingham.gov.uk/cil

www.birmingham.gov.uk/s106

Visit: Birmingham City Council | 1 Lancaster Circus Queensway | Birmingham | B4 7DJ

Postal: Birmingham City Council | Planning and Regeneration | PO Box 28 | Birmingham | B1 1TU

From: Jones, Charlene (Places Directorate - Solihull MBC) [mailto:charlene.jones@solihull.gov.uk] On

Behalf Of Policy & Spatial Planning, PSP **Sent:** Friday, October 16, 2015 12:20 PM **Tay Policy & Spatial Planning**, PSP

To: Policy & Spatial Planning, PSP

Subject: RE: Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Draft Charging Schedule ? Statement of

Modifications Consultation

Dear Sir/Madam,

RE: Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Draft Charging Schedule – Statement of Modifications Consultation

I am pleased to inform you that the Council has published the Statement of Modifications to the Solihull CIL Draft Charging Schedule and revised Regulation 123 list for public consultation. The consultation is for a statutory period of four weeks from 16th October to 13th November 2015.

The Statement of Modifications, Regulation 123 list and all relevant background documents are available here.

Paper copies of the documents will be available for inspection at the following locations during their normal opening hours:

Solihull Connect Theatre Square, Solihull Town Centre, B91 3RG Solihull Connect Shirley, 22 Parkgate, Shirley, B90 3GG Solihull Connect Bluebell Centre, Ground Floor West Mall, Chelmsley Wood, B37 5TN Solihull Connect Balsall Common Library, 283 Kenilworth Road, Balsall Common, CV7 7EL Solihull Connect Kingshurst, Church Close, Kingshurst, B37 6HA

A copy of the documents is also available for inspection at all of the Borough's libraries.

Please note we are seeking comments on the Statement of Modifications & Regulation 123 list only. Any person may comment on the proposed Modifications and request to be heard to the Examiner. All requests to be heard should be made in writing and submitted to the Council by post or email at the address below. All comments to be received by **midnight on 13th November 2015.**

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me, or a member of the Spatial Planning team on the details below.

Kind regards,

Charlene Jones
Planning Officer
Policy and Spatial Planning

Solihull MBC & Council House & Manor Square & Solihull & B91 3QB T: 0121 704 8358 E: psp@solihull.gov.uk

DISCLAIMER:

'This e-mail and files transmitted with it are confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately and delete the message. Any views or opinions presented are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Solihull Council unless explicitly stated otherwise. Solihull Council may monitor the contents of e-mail sent and received via its network for the purposes of ensuring compliance with its policies and procedures. The contents of e-mails may have to be disclosed to third parties following a request under legislation such as the Data Protection Act 1998 or the Freedom of Information Act 2000.'

The information contained within this e-mail (and any attachment) sent by Birmingham City Council is confidential and may be legally privileged. It is intended only for the named recipient or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient please accept our apologies and notify the sender immediately. Unauthorised access, use, disclosure, storage or copying is not permitted and may be unlawful. Any e-mail including its content may be monitored and used by Birmingham City Council for reasons of security and for monitoring internal compliance with the office policy on staff use. E-mail blocking software may also be used. Any views or opinions presented are solely those of the originator and do not necessarily represent those of Birmingham City Council. We cannot guarantee that this message or any attachment is virus free or has not been intercepted and amended.